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March--a Month of New Beginnings    
by Connie Riter 

 
 
Most people know that March was named after the Roman god of war, Mars, and that the “Ides of 
March” on the 15th, was the day Julius Caesar was killed by his best friends.  Whenever we listen to 
the news these days, it seems that most of the world has taken this as their favorite month and their 
favorite god is the god of war. 
 
     Yet there is much more to these 31 days than fighting, wars, storms, and other bad events.  This 
is the month when most of us become a little bit Irish so we can enjoy celebrating St. Patrick’s Day 
on the 17trh with corned beef, cabbage, and perhaps green beer.  We also celebrate Spring on the 
20th and we will soon enjoy the desert wildflowers and the citrus blossoms and the promise of new 
life.  This year, too, Easter arrives this month, on the 31st -- another time for celebrating new life, a 
vibrant Spring, and the promise of exciting things to come. 
 
     Here are a few other historical events which occurred during this month.  The Star Spangled Ban-
ner became our national anthem on March 3, 1931.  The telephone was patented by Alexander Gra-
ham Bell on March 7, 1876.  (How did people live without a phone?)  Paper money was first issued 
on March 10, 1862, and Coca Cola was first marketed on March 29, 1886.  (Both are still around to-
day, but other things are taking their place.)  
 
     March reminds us to find enjoyment and excitement in every day -- to live each day to its fullest, 
and as we admire the flowers and blossoms around us, we are reminded that we are “blossoming” 
each day in new ways, too!  Let us find these ways this March -- and enjoy! 
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From the President’s Desk 
by Dick Smith 

         

  ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION    

       

President Dick Smith Lot #74 480-983-5819  

Vice President Sharon Schupbach Lot #93 480-857-4629  

Secretary Sharon S. will fill in until next election   

Treasurer Art Roberts Lot #81 480-641-7753  

Board Member Midge Drouin Lot #203 602-459-9039  

Board Member Mike Bauschard Lot #99 480-288-4332  

Board Member Tim Chrissis Lot #34 480-982-1891  

     

WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH 
480-983-5819 

This will be my last news report to the residents of Desert Harbor.   So, 
here goes........  
 
First, I want to thank you for allowing me to be President of the Activities 
Organization. We have had a few ups and downs, but, overall, I think we 
have progressed in a forward manner.  I would like to thank all of you 
who have volunteered to help me with the many activities we have had throughout the two years.  Anytime I 
asked, it was done.  I could never had done it without all your help.  We have a GREAT group of people here 
at Desert Harbor.  
 
Thanks to the Board. They did an outstanding job.  They stepped in when things needed to get done, even 
taking on extra jobs to make things run smoothly.  Don't forget to cast your votes for the upcoming Board 
members. The voting will take place on March 2nd.  
 
In closing, Cyndi and I thank ALL of you once again, for the help and work you have done to make our 
Community a great place in which to live! 
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DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 APPLIQUE RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

 BINGO DENNIS & DIANE MAHER 646-1433 

 CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 641-7753 

 CLOSET QUILTERS RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 288-8579 

 GOLF DON WALKER 288-5686 

 HORSESHOES TBA  

 LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

TBA  

 LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 641-0975 

 LINE DANCING MARY PAT SUMMERS 983-4227 

 MAH JONGG TBA  

 PINOCHLE ELAINE  KERELUK 987-8587 

 POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 288-4332 

 SHUFFLEBOARD TIM CHRISSIS 982-1891 

 STITCH & CHAT RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

 TAI CHI DICK SMITH 983-5819 

MARTA ALEGRIA, DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 
480-288-8876 
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BIRTHDAYS  -  ANNIVERSARIES 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS MARCH ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday 
and/or anniversary or make any 
corrections to the list, please call:  
Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531 

Day Name    Lot #  

  
 3 Rosemarie Williams  162 
10 Sheila Galli    95  
18 Ron Fisher     78 
19 Barry Dalton   145 
22 Hank Hilliard   101 
22 Phillip Thau    32 
24 Cyndi Smith    74 
25 Midge Drouin   203 
26 Tony Tenagila   140 
28 Judy Ross   119 
30 Toni Ague   126 

Day Name    Lot #  

  
12 Jim & Lois Wagner    33 
13 Roger & Naomi Howard  16 
23 John & Margaret Mitchell 103 

PHONE BOOK UPDATES AND NEW RESIDENTS: 
These are the new residents that will be moving into the park in the next couple of months. 
 Lot 2  Dave and Monika Forster 
 Lot 37  Bruce and Arlene Wicken 
 Lot 80  Greg Hudson and Kim Worthem 
 Lot 110 Fred and Moneka Kosar 
 Lot 150 Jim and Kathy Gabel 
 Lot 126 Paul and Dianna Stai  

E-MAIL ADDRESS UP TO DATE? 

Please be sure to let us know if you change your e-mail address.  We usually are working a month in advance 

on the newsletter, so many times there is last minute information that we like to send out.  So if you want your 

e-mail address to be included, please send any corrections or updates to:  desertharboraz@aol.com.  Also, 

be sure to add desertharboraz@aol.com to your contact list. 

mailto:desertharboraz@aol.com
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LECTURE SERIES    by Dick Smith 

 

There are two lecture series in Apache Junction that are worth looking into. 
Both are about Arizona history. 
 
The first one is at the Superstition Museum,  located at  
4087 N. Apache Trail, Apache Junction, AZ 85119 
(480-983-4888) 
 
Thursdays at 2:00 pm.  Free 
 
Feb 28,  Ted Tenny,  Hiking and History of the goldfields 
March 7,  Mark Fogelson,  History and Life Through Music 
March 14, Todd Weber,  Pauline Weaver and the mountain men of the west 
March 21, Bob Schoose,  The goldfield ghost town, History and interesting facts 
March 28, Pay Dirt,  Grand finale, Old time fiddle and blue grass music 
 
The second one is at the High School performing arts center.  It does cost $5.00 but that money goes entirely 
for grants and scholarships for the students.  A good way to support the community. 
 
Mondays at 7pm.  Doors open at 6.  $5.00 cost 
 
Feb 25, Picture Arizona 
March 4, Havasu Canyon Flood 
March 11, Arizona Place Names 
March 18, The Harvey Girls 
March 25, A conversation with governor George W. P. Hunt 
 
See you there! 

LEFT….RIGHT…..CENTER!    By Connie Riter 

 
Our Friday TGIF party on Jan. 18th was more fun that ever when Tracy, our Solstice Activities Director, came 
and brought snacks and a new game for many of us to play.  Left, Right, Center is a special dice game played 
where you become very conscious of who is to the left of you and to your right.  For $3.00 buy in, you can 
play until your money is gone and the winner is the one who still has money left.  It was fun and fast,  with the 
winner getting all the money from the center bowl.  Tracy also brought other prizes for the second and third 
place winners.  While most Fridays we don’t play games at 4 pm, everyone is welcome to come and relax and 
share snacks and conversation…..and byob. 
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RESIDENT’S MEETING    by Bob Mayo 

 

The monthly resident’s meeting was held on February 2nd at 9:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  Following the normal 
reports by various committees several announcements were made including that Bingo will continue to be 
held Mondays at 6:30 p.m. and Shuffleboard will be on Tuesdays at 2:30 p.m. 
The proposed amendments to the organization’s by-laws were presented and there was some spirited discus-
sion on some of the proposals.  Specifically the proposal to change the terms of office for the officers and 
board members from their current period of 2 years for officers and three years for members at large to a term 
of one year for all board members was a subject for debate.. 
Dick Smith announced the new Desert Harbor phone books would be printed and ready for distribution 
around the end of February.  It was decided that the phone books would be placed in the mail cubbies in the 
clubhouse so all residents should keep an eye out for these books. 
Midge Drouin announced that the patio sale is set for March 9th.  There is a signup sheet on the board in the 
clubhouse for those residents desiring to sign up.  There will also be a white elephant sale and a book sale in 
the clubhouse along with the usual cakes and goodies. 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:45 a.m. 

PROPOSED CHANGES TO BY-LAWS    by Bob Mayo 

Several changes have been proposed to the organization’s by-laws that will be voted on by park residents.  
There are four that provide for fundamental changes.  
The first is a proposal to change the term of office for all officers and members at large.  Currently officers 
are elected to a two year term and members at large are elected to a term of three years with one position 
being open each year.  The proposed change would make the term of office one year for all officers and 
members at large. 
The second proposed change would affect how many consecutive terms the President could serve.  Cur-
rently the President may serve two consecutive two year terms while the proposed change would allow a 
President to serve four one year terms. 
The third proposed change deals with the way proposed amendments to the by-laws are handled.  Cur-

rently any proposed change to the by-laws will be voted on at the next annual meeting.  This could result in a 
necessary change being in limbo for as much as a year waiting for the next annual meeting.  The change 
would provide that any proposed change to the by-laws be posted on the bulletin board for a period of 15 
days.  Ballots would be provided to all park residents and the results of the voting would be announced at the 
first resident’s meeting following the end of the 15 day posting period. 
The fourth proposed change deals with having resident meetings on the first Saturday of each month 
throughout the year as opposed to the present way of having no meetings in the summer months. 
There are also three additional proposed changes which are housekeeping changes necessary to remove 
items that have been previously changed or that would be changed with the approval of the above proposals. 
The proposed changes and the specific wording are posted on the bulletin board in clubhouse and all resi-
dents are encouraged to read them if you have not already done so. 
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RECYCLED GREETING CARDS WANTED 
 

Do you have leftover greeting cards?  There is a basket in the clubhouse that you can put them in.  Connie 

Riter will be sure the cards are sent to St. Jude’s in Nevada. Thank you. 

Clean Kitchen and Craft Room by Jane Boudreau 

 

 A big thank you goes out to a group of residents who cleaned the clubhouse kitchen and craft room.  On 
Monday January 14, Connie Riter, Midge Drouin, Ken Camp, Tim Chrissis, Philicia Hightower, Carol Rysavy, 
Margo Crawford Bobbie Lowery and Jane Boudreau spent the morning cleaning.  If I missed a volunteer I’m 
sorry however, your efforts were appreciated. They sorted and discarded old items and identified items that 
will be available for sale during our White Elephant Sale on March 9.  They hope you enjoy the clean environ-
ment they have provided for our potluck dinners and other activities.  It’s the volunteers who make this a great 
park in which to reside.   

UPCOMING PATIO SALE   by Midge Drouin  

 
Heads up everyone!   Desert Harbor Activities Organization is having its second patio sale of the year.  So set 
some time aside to get your items that you would like to donate to the white elephant, book and bake sale.  
We will also take monetary donations. The date of the sale is March  9th from 7 am until12 noon. Make this 
fundraiser another great event. 
 
Items for the white elephant sale can be dropped off the Wednesday before the sale in the craft room.  We 
would appreciate it if you could price your items and also mark the piece your donating "for white elephant".  
Bake sale items should be dropped off,  priced and bagged, the night before the sale.  I will be there around 
4:30pm.  Don't forget the book sale.   We would appreciate only good used books, craft books, video's, CDs , 
anything that is good reading. Any questions call Midge Drouin at 602-459-9039. 
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R E C I P E S 

Arizona Sunshine Lemon Pie   by Toni Ague 

 
INGREDIENTS:  
1 LRG LEMON  
4 EGGS ,  
1 STICK MELTED BUTTER  
1 TSP PURE VANILLA  
1 1/2 C SUGAR  
1 UNBAKED PIE CRUST  
 
PREHEAT OVEN TO 350 DEGREES  
LEAVING RIND ON ,CUT INTO SMALL CHUNKS , REMOVE SEEDS.  
IN A BLENDER OR FOOD PROCESSOR,BLEND TOGETHER LEMON CHUNKS, EGGS, BUTTER, VA-
NILLA, AND SUGAR UNTIL MIXTURE IS SMOOTH AND CREAMY.  IT SHOULD BE FAIRLY RUNNY. 
  
POUR INTO AN UNBAKED PIE CRUST.  BAKE AT 350 FOR ABOUT 40 MIN.  
COVER EDGE OF CRUST GENTLY WITH FOIL AFTER 20 MINS SO NOT TO GET TOO BROWN.  
SERVE WITH WHIPPED CREAM.  

CHERRY CHEESE BARS 
 

Ingredients: 
 
1 cup walnuts, divided 
1 1/4 cups flour 
1/2 cup brown sugar, packed 
1/2 cup butter flavor shortening 
1/2 cup coconut 
2 (8 ounce) packages cream cheese, softened 
2/3 cup sugar 
2 eggs 
2 teaspoons vanilla 
1 (21 ounce) can cherry pie filling 
 

Directions: 
1 Heat oven to 350°F. 
2 Grease a 13x9x2-inch pan. 
3 Coarsely chop 1/2 cup nuts for the topping. Set 
aside. 
4 Finely chop remaining 1/2 cup nuts. 
5 Combine flour and brown sugar. Cut in shortening 
until fine crumbs form. Add finely chopped nuts and 
coconut. 
6 Remove 1/2 cup of this mixture and set aside. 
7 Press remaining crumbs in bottom of pan. Bake at 
350°F for 12-15 minutes until edges are lightly 
browned. 
8 Beat cream cheese, sugar, eggs, and vanilla at me-
dium speed until smooth. Spread over hot, baked 
crust. Return to oven and bake 15 minutes longer. 
9 Spread cherry pie filling over cheese layer. 
10 Combine reserved nuts and reserved crumbs. 
Sprinkle over cherries. Return to oven and bake 15 
minutes more. Cool. Refrigerate several hours. 
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INTERESTED IN A BUS TRIP? 
by Connie Riter 

 
Several interesting bus trips are planned for March.  Some are just day trips and should be fun for 
those who don’t want to stay anywhere overnight.  Others are 2 nighters, especially at Casinos, 
and there is even one of 5 days’ length. 
 
 
March 1 -- A chance to see ABC channel 15 TV studios for a live show of Sonora Living Live.  This is an 
early morning trip where you participate in this live telecast.  A breakfast buffet is included.  $42 pp. 
 
March 5 -7 or March 25-27 -- Travel to Laughlin and spend two nights at the Aquarius, the luxurious ca-

sino on the river.  One brunch and an Italian dinner buffet are included with complementary wine, beer, 
champagne, or margaritas.  $149 pp dbl. 
 
March 9 - 11 --  go to Primm to see Paul Anka.  The trip includes 2 nights at Buffalo Bills, 2 buffets, a tour 

of Las Vegas and the light show, and tickets to see Paul Anka.  $139 pp dbl. 
 
March 9 - 11 -- Want to go back to Rocky Point?  Stay 2 nights at the Playa Bonita Resort and Beach, 
with 3 meals, a welcome Margarita and a Mexican Fiesta included.  Passports are required.  $249 pp. dbl. 
 
March 13-14 -- A Grand Canyon overnight trip.  Four meals are included, a night in Flagstaff, a tour of 
the South Rim Park, IMAX theater, tour of the Riordan Mansion and Lowell Observatory in Flagstaff.  $230 
pp dbl. 
 
March 16-21 -- Plan a long trip to San Francisco with many extra sights along the way  $879 pp dbl. 
 
March 21 -- See the Big Room in Kartchner Caverns.  Lunch is included.  $89 pp. 
 
March 17-19 -- Two nights in Las Vegas at the Four Queens, including 3 meals.  $129 pp. dbl. 
 
March 21 and 25 -- Hockey is back!  Lower reserved seating ($75 ticket value) $95pp. 
 
 

Call me for reservations on any of these trips, or others in the travel book in the clubhouse.  Re-
member, the travel company gives our Activities Organization a 5% commission on these trips, 
and you can  sit back and relax while someone else drives!   
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CHIT CHAT AROUND THE PARK 

Potluck and Karaoke  by Midge Drouin  

 
On January 19th we had our monthly Saturday potluck with happy hour starting at 4:30pm 
and a blessing given by Pastor Michael Bauschard followed by delicious entrees, salads, 
veggies, bread, and many good desserts. There were three prize giveaways from the pro-
ceeds of 50/50.  Later in the evening we all gathered to listen to karaoke singers who were very entertaining.  
Judy and Jim Mathews hosted the karaoke entertainment for the evening.   Everyone seemed to enjoy the 
music and singing. Thanks to all for setting and cleaning up the clubhouse.  See you at the next potluck.  

JANUARY LADIES’ LUNCHEON  by Jane Boudreau 

 
     The January Ladies’ Luncheon was held at the Golden Corral on Power Road in Mesa.  Twelve ladies 
and guests enjoyed the very large buffet.  The food was good and the conversation was lively.  After the 
luncheon nine of the ladies toured Sunshine Acres Children’s Home on Higley Road in Mesa.  Sunshine 
Acres provides residential care for children whose families cannot provide the care they need.  It is a faith 
based organization whose operational expenses are covered by donations.  If you are interested in learning 
more about Sunshine Acres, go to their web site www.sunshineacres.org. 
      Residents are being asked to host the monthly luncheon.  This entails selecting a local restaurant which 
will provide individual checks, making the reservation and posting the signup sheet.  If you are interested in 
hosting please volunteer at the next luncheon. 

LADIES’ GET ACQUAINTED SOUP - N - SALAD LUNCHEON by Jane Boudreau 

 
     On February 5, 2013 the Ladies of Desert Harbor celebrated the fifth anniversary of the monthly luncheon.  
The tables were decorated with individual roses a gift for the ladies to take home with them.  The dessert ta-
ble centerpiece was the handy work of Margo Crawford who was recruited for the job.  A Celebrating 5 years 
cake was provided by the Activities Organization.  Before the meal began Carol Rysavy read the minutes 
from the first luncheon which coincidentally was held on February 5, 2008.  Joann Hankison is the chairper-
son of our group and she was thanked for her work.  Other members of the committee who keep the monthly 
luncheons on track are Carol Rysavy, Kay McKersie and Jane Boudreau.  Our founder Marj Lepic and com-
mittee member Elaine Anfang have moved from Desert Harbor to be close to their individual families. 
     We look forward to seeing you at the next monthly luncheon.  A sign up sheet is posted on the bulletin 
board please let us know what taste tempting delight you will bring. 
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WHO  AM  I  ? 

You can also view the newsletter in full color at our website   www.desertharboraz.com 

MIDGE DROUIN 
Lot #203 

We only had two residents enter a guess this month. 
 
Steve Davison correctly guessed Midge on 1-27-13 at 4:15pm.  
 
The other correct guess was Barb Fox on 1-27-13 at 4:22pm. 
 
Steve’s winning entry was 7 minutes earlier than Barb’s. 
 
Stay tuned for next month’s photo! 
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QUILTS, QUILTS, QUILTS!  by Reni Dieball 

 
It’s that time of year again for the Arizona Quilters Guild Annual Quilt Show.  It is being held at the Mesa Con-
vention Center (763 N. Center Street) in Mesa, Arizona on Thursday, March 14 from 5 pm to 8:30 pm; Friday, 
March 15 from 9 am to 5 pm; and Saturday, March 16 from 9 am to 4 pm.  The theme this year is “Trends and 
Traditions”  There will be lots of quilts to admire and also vendors, special exhibits, quilt appraisals and lec-
tures and a “Sew-a-Thon”…sit a bit and make a difference.  This is to benefit the Child Crisis Center.  I will 
also have two quilts in the show.  Come on out and admire the beautiful quilts on display! 

Hats off to “Oma”   Here are pictures of Reni Dieball’s twin grandsons who live in Colorado. 

 

“I’m Jake!” “And I’m Cody!”   

“We  both wish WE 
could go to the 
Quilt Show in 

Mesa!” 

STREET SIGNS A NEW ADDITION TO DESERT HARBOR by Jane Boudreau 

 
         We have new street signs in Desert Harbor which should help with providing directions to delivery and 
service personnel.  The signs contain the street name and the house numbers on that street.  While research-
ing the street names I received a remedial American History lesson.  Did you know Powhatan was a Native 
American tribe in Virginia when the English settled Jamestown or that Squanto was Tisquantum who helped 
the pilgrims during their first winter in the New World? 
     Four of our streets are named after Native American leaders either chiefs or war leaders.  They include 
Red Cloud who was a war leader of the Sioux.  Cochise was an Apache chief who resisted the intrusion of 
the Americans during the 19th century.  Crazy Horse was a war leader of the Oglala Lakota who fought with 
Sitting Bull for the battle of Little Bighorn.  Eight Deer refers to the ruler of the Mixtec during the 12th century in 
Tilantongo, Mexico. 
     Wounded Knee was the last of the American Indian Wars taking place in Lakota Pine Ridge Indian Reser-
vation in South Dakota.  So, who was Kelso and how does that name fit into our history lesson?  Wikipedia 
was no help in identifying the source of this name.  If you know please share the information with us. 
      I almost forgot the street leading to the clubhouse is La Casa Blanca Drive which was the original name of 
Desert Harbor. 
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HEALTH ARTICLE   by Midge Drouin 

Do You Have The Flu?  
 
Fever, muscle aches, runny nose, fatigue--flu symptoms can leave you feeling so bad that they stop you in 
your tracks. 
  

Treating The Flu 
Obviously, the easiest way to treat the flu is simply not to contact the illness. An annual flu vaccine is the first 
line of defense.  If you do get the flu, most people will recover in one or two weeks without complications.  
Here are several ways to start managing your symptoms:   Take time off and get plenty of rest.  Increase fluid 
intake which prevents dehydration.  Avoid alcohol and tobacco.   Take over the counter med's.  You can also 
treat the flu with antiviral medications. Your doctor can recommend one over the other.  
Info taken from Web MD.  

A Big Desert Harbor Welcome To Nellie & Barry by Margo Crawford 

 
I had the absolute pleasure of doing an interview with Nellie and Barry Dalton who live in # 145.  At this time 
they are only visiting the park for short periods of time but intend to move here on a permanent basis.  Barry 
hails from Jacksonville, Florida  and Nellie arrived in the United 
States on the Queen Mary from Rotterdam, Holland. The two 
met while working at Yellowstone Park and as the saying goes, 
"It was love at first sight."  
 
They have been married for 49 years as of February. They 
have two sons Roger and Steven.  Nellie and Barry settled in 
Salt Lake City, Utah.  Barry had an extensive career in law en-
forcement which included serving for the Salt Lake City Police 
Department,  Salt Lake County, Salt Lake Community College 
and the Utah Highway Patrol  (and is now enjoying retirement!)  
Nellie was blessed with being able to be a homemaker and full 
time mom.  
 
Many of you may have seen Barry around the park taking pho-
tos with a really big lens on his camera. That is the kind of lens 
I dream about!!!  Marty and I joined Barry on a trip along Hwy. 
88 stopping to take pictures all along the way.  We went as far 
as Tortilla Flats and while there we enjoyed a very delicious 
hamburger lunch.  The ride home also entailed just stopping 
for 'that' photo opportunity.  When we made our final photo 
stop at Lost Dutchman State Park we were told that we had 
missed the five hawks that had been sitting in the tree right by 
the rangers' house!  Just our luck!  But then again that just 
means that a trip out for more picture taking is in the future!   
Barry is very talented and has snapped some great photos 
from right here in the park 
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ITEMS FOR SALE OR ITEMS WANTED BY RESIDENTS 
 
If you have something you would like to sell, or if there is something you want, please 

let us know… 

WANTED TO BUY:   Window Air Conditioner, Dave Drouin, Lot #203, 602-459-9039 

 

NEEDED:   Woodworker who can help modify the stable that goes with my manger 
  set.  Margo Crawford  623-910-2713 

RESTAURANT REVIEW    by Kay McKersie 
 

 

BABBO'S ITALIAN EATERY 
NW Corner of Southern & Signal Butte 
Mesa, Arizona      480-354-2322 
 
Lynn and I stopped by Babbo's for lunch today after a morning spent at the LDS Library searching for long 
lost ancestors. 
 
Lynn ordered the Steak Panini and I had the Mushroom-pepperoni Calzone.  Both were excellent, served hot 
and with large portions.  We saw several items on the menu we would like to try so we will probably be going 
back for seconds! 
 
We were surprised at how busy they were at two in the afternoon.  It must be a hit in the neighbor-hood. 

SAVE THE DATE!   by Kay McKersie 

 
Sat. Mar. 2nd/9:00a    Resident's Meeting 
Tue. Mar. 5th/12:00p Ladies Soup 'N Salad Luncheon 
Fri. Mar. 8th/10:00a Marta's Meeting 
Sat. Mar. 9th/7-12 Patio Sales 
Sat. Mar.16th/4:30p St. Patrick's Potluck 
Tue. Mar. 19th/11:00a Ladies Luncheon 
Thu. Mar. 21st/8:15a Wild Horse Pass & Lone Butte Casinos 
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DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Midge Drouin 203 Haircuts, Styling, Blow Drying 602-459-9039 

 Margo Crawford 104 Photo restoration, scanning-slides 623-910-2713 

 Dorothy Mueller 155 Avon Products, Free Boxes 480-984-9780 

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Greg Sather 10 Interior, Exterior Painting 602-558-0612 

 Connie Riter 81 Bus Trips 480-641-7753 

 Renee Spears 57 Reiki Sessions 480-215-8328 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 480-671-4481 

   Office, Airport, House Cleaning  

 Bob Myers 44 Yard work, odd jobs 480-671-4481 

 John Williams 162 Handyman 602-561-4562 

 Miles Lowery 164 Exterior pressure washing, screens & windows, 480-276-8568 

    exterior painting, tighten jacks under home,   

    repair-replace roofs, handyman   

 Rich Blake 197 Therapist, reasonable cash rates, individual, 317-966-5740 

    couples, PTSD, most issues addressed   

 Doug Stoesz 174 Will transfer your favorite VHS tapes to DVD or 480-982-1065 

     your favorite vinyl records to CD   

     

 Liz Pawlowski 6 Odd jobs, anything you can’t do yourself 619-508-5402 

     

 Karen Majur 173 Sweet Life Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Lance Johnson 29 Custom Jewelry, Professional Jewelry Repair 801-231-3568 

     

 Dick Nienkark 128 Odd jobs, painting, roofs, etc. 480-983-1396 

     

 Colleen—Pat 184 Painting, house sitting, yard work, baking, laundry, 480-288-8155 

   Window washing, errands, house cleaning 218-851-9299 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

2 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
9am  
Residents  
Meeting 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

3 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 

4 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 
6:30pm Billiards 

5 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
2pm Bible Study 
2:30pm Shuffle-
board 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 

6 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Quilting 
1pm Mahjongg 
6pm Jam Session 
6:30pm Quilting 

7 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Cards 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

8 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
10am Marta’s resi-
dent Meeting 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

9 
7am  

Patio Sale 
 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
 
 

10 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

11 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 

12 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
2pm Bible Study 
2:30pm Shuffle-
board 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 

13 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Cards 
1pm Mahjongg 
 6:30pm Quilting 

14 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

15 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards 

16 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
4:30pm Happy 
Hour 
5pm Pot Luck 
 
 

17 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

18 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 

19 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
2pm Bible Study 
2:30pm Shuffle-
board 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards 

20 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Quilting 
1pm Mahjongg 
6pm Jam Session 
6:30pm Quilting 

21 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8:15am Casino 
Gila River trip 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Cards 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

22 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

23 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
 
9am 
Clubhouse   
Reserved 

24 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

25 
7:30am  
Water  Aerobics 
9am Exercise 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Bingo 

26 
7:30am  
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
2pm Bible Study 
2:30pm Shuffle-
board 
6:30 pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards 

27 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Cards 
1pm Mahjongg 
 6:30pm Quilting 

28 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

29 
7:30am 
Water Aerobics 
8am Exercise 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy Hour 
7pm Cards 

30 
8am 
Coffee/Donuts 
5:30 Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

31 
10:30 am Church 
1pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 
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